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Superintendent Dr. Rose Mary Neshyba Announces Retirement 
from Public Education 

LAKE WORTH, TX - During the January Lake Worth ISD Board Meeting, Superintendent Dr. 
Rose Mary Neshyba announced her upcoming retirement from public education, effective June 
30, 2025. Over the past seven years, Dr. Neshyba has guided Lake Worth ISD with unwavering 
dedication to academic excellence and student achievement. Through her focus on instructional 
improvement, strategic planning, and advocacy, she has consistently prioritized the needs of the 
district’s students. 

Dr. Neshyba’s remarkable 40-year career in public education has been defined by her dedication 
to fostering growth and opportunity for all students. She began her journey as a classroom 
teacher and has since served in various roles, including principal, special education director, and 
assistant superintendent. Throughout her career, she has led with vision and purpose, serving as 
superintendent for 3 school districts. Her dedication to creating meaningful and impactful 
opportunities for students, staff, and families has left a lasting impression on every community 
she has served. 

Reflecting on her time in Lake Worth ISD, Dr. Neshyba stated, “I am proud of our shared 
accomplishments and the continual focus on student needs and growth. It has been an honor to 
collaborate with our district leadership, who work tirelessly to serve our students with purpose 
and integrity. I am truly blessed to have worked alongside such dedicated educators, staff, and 
families.” She shared her hope for the district’s future, stating, “Our students deserve the best 
from each and every adult, and my wish is for every child to know they have the unwavering 
support of our school community and its leaders.” 

Lake Worth ISD Board President Armando Velazquez praised Dr. Neshyba’s contributions, 
stating, “Dr. Neshyba’s leadership has transformed our district in countless ways. Her vision, 
dedication, and compassion have left a profound impact on our students, staff, and community. 
On behalf of the Board of Trustees, we extend our heartfelt gratitude for her service and wish her 
the best in her retirement.” 

The Lake Worth ISD School Board will meet at a later date to discuss plans for a Superintendent 
search, ensuring a smooth transition for the district’s future leadership. 
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